
 

 

Darlene T. Allen, PRP 
President 

 
A member of the National Association of Parliamentarians® (NAP) since 1998, Darlene T. Allen, 
PRP, is a practicing professional registered parliamentarian currently serving as the national 
president.  
  
Darlene has served at all levels of the National Association of Parliamentarians®. She is a past 
unit and association president (District of Columbia Association of Parliamentarians), and past 
district director.  She served as a national committee member and chair.  She served on the 
NAP Board of Directors during 2011 – 2013 and 2015 – to present.  
  
Darlene has presented workshops at past NAP biennial conventions, training conferences, 
district conferences, and association and unit meetings.  She is a facilitator for the Professional 
Qualifying Course and Professional Recertification Course which helps NAP members achieve 
and retain professional registered parliamentarian status. 
  
Outside of NAP, Darlene has held various board and leadership positions in several community, 

state, and national organizations and associations. She provides services as a workshop 

presenter, meeting parliamentarian, opinion writer, and bylaws consultant. She is also a 

member of the American Institute of Parliamentarians.  

 


